
  

 
 

Dear Worthy Brothers of Council 11187, 
 

Easter Blessings to each and every one of you from your Grand Knight.  And a big thank you to all who helped during our 
recent ever popular Lenten Fish Fry Season.  We started out being overwhelmed with record setting guests despite the wind, 
snow, rain, sleet, and other inclimate weather factors during our recent lead up to Easter.  
 

A special thanks to the Staff of Seton for all they had to do after the kitchen water damage from the deep freeze we had this 
winter.  
 

The Fish Fry Guys, led by the 2023 Knight of Year, Frank Hare, adapted and overcame many logistical issues to help  
facilitate another successful year of serving our Church and community.  And a special THANK-YOU to the many brothers, 
too many to print here, that helped with all of the following but not limited to: PAC prep, unloading all necessary deliveries, 
prepping the Pollock fish several days in advance, picking up the fresh Salmon,  helping make and plate desserts,  manning 
the serving lines,  serving  in the coffee station,  sweating over the deep fryers in the kitchen and out back,  Brothers who 
helped promote and publicize our Fish Fry, collecting fees at the register,  assisting with the popular carryout tables,  taking 
2nds out to our dine in crowd,  those who helped with all the washing and cleaning of the large number of serving trays, 
kitchen pots/pans, and deep fryers, the take out the trash crew, to the late night clean up crew, to the Boy Scout troop 1187 
for their help sweeping and the chair/table breakdown, and to those who helped wash the dry towels and kitchen aprons each 
and every Friday night.  Many hands definitely made light work. 
 

We have 4 new members to our Council now.  On April 22nd, after Saturday Mass, we are having a potluck picnic in the 
Shelter House out back beside the PAC.  Everyone is invited and should have received a Save the Date postcard with the 
heading Meet, Eat, and Greet.   Instructions to RSVP are on it and are encouraged for us to determine how much to buy.  If 
you did not, please contact me for more information.  We are honoring our "Of the Year"  award winners at this Saturday 
evening cookout.  The Council is grilling Brats, Burgers, and Dogs and supplying all non alcoholic drinks.  We will have 
plenty of food for everyone even if you do not bring anything-come anyway. If you can help to set up and cook, please  
contact me.  All of our current Council widows have been invited as well.  We are also providing transportation for anyone, 
if needed.  This is a NEW council family friendly event and NOT a parish event.  But feel free to bring a friend or  
prospective member.  We will have an outdoor firepit doubling as a smore dessert station for the kids.  
 

Come and reconnect with your new and old Brothers on April 22nd at 6 pm in the Shelter House.  Thanks. 
 

Vivat Jesus, 
 

Francis Wilamosky 
Grand Knight 
grandknight@kofc11187.com 
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Blessed Easter to All!! 

Chancellor’s Corner 
 

Petitions 
 

We all have our wants, needs and desires.  We constantly ask God to help us, or someone that we know and love.  At times, I 
am sure that all of us have put contingencies on our petitions to God.  Were you ever running out of gas, and asked God to 
just please get me home and I promise to …. 
 

There is a prayer that we say often, mostly on Sundays at Mass, that has five petitions embedded inside of it.  It is the Lord’s 
Prayer. 
 

Our Father, who art in Heaven, hallowed be thy name.  Thy Kingdom come Thy will be done, on earth as it is in Heaven.  
Give us this day our daily bread, and forgive us our trespasses, as we forgive those who trespass against us.  And lead us 
not into temptation, but deliver us from evil.  Amen. 
 

These five petitions hopefully fulfill many of our wants, needs and desires.  Saying the Lord’s Prayer may be a good way to 
ask God for help. 
 

Ray Ganem 
Chancellor 
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Membership Meeting Notes - March 8, 2023 
 

Grand Knight Francis Wilamosky called the meeting to order at 7:00 
pm with a prayer and Pledge of Allegiance. 
 

Roll Call of Officers:  Missing were the Chaplain, Warden, and  
Inside Guard, all excused.  George Bartos motioned to approve the 
minutes from last month’s meeting, 2nd by Dick Petersen.  Voted upon 
and passed. 
 

Chaplains Report:  Absent, no report. 
 

Membership and Reading of Applications:  Absent, but planning a 
1st degree ceremony on 3/19/23 at Mark Decker’s home.  Will not 
have a Membership Drive during Masses in March, but plan to do it in 
October.  Wayne Patterson will try to get information on what is  
available for the 2nd/3rd degree ceremony. 
 

Grand Knight Report:  GK Francis Wilamosky received a thank you 
card from Mrs. Howard Illian for the Knights support at Howard’s 
funeral; 4 or 5 volunteers wearing black pants and white shirt are 
needed for the Catechist and Volunteer Appreciation Night on 3/11/23 
to serve drinks and assist in cleanup; had a successful fish fry; good 
showing of Knights at the Men’s Conference on 2/25/23, our Council 
was a sponsor and listed in the program, used the 2 tickets each for the 
Women’s and Men’s Conference received as sponsor; thanked the 
officers who made calls to 20 members that have not yet paid their 
2023 $30 dues; planning to show a 1st Degree video on 3/19/23 at 
Mark Decker’s home to 7 new members, he along with Tim Lee, Mark 
Decker, Mike Gohr will attend, other Knights are also invited; 2 others 
still need their 2nd/3rd degree; have 2 new Honorary Life Members 
(over age 65 with 25 years of service), John Elizondo and John  
Buckley; received a request from Chuck Janes to support the Kairos 
Prison Ministry; planning to have a cookout/pot luck  in the shelter 
house for officers and their wives on 4/22/23 following 5 pm mass, 
Jesus Garcia will barbeque the meat; Chris Heine has volunteered to 
be the point person for shirts and hats. 
 

Deputy Grand Knight:  DGK Dick Petersen mentioned the National 
Men’s Conference will be held at the Cintas Center in Cincinnati on 
3/25/23 from 8 am to 5 pm with Jonathan Roumie, the actor on The 
Chosen, Father Robert Spitzer, EWTN, Bishop Fernandes and Bishop 
Schnurr as some of the speakers, virtual tickets are $10.  Dick plans to 
host a showing that day at his home for anyone interested. 
 

Treasurer Report:  DJ Murphy sent out the financial report to the 
officers, directors and those that requested a copy, let him know if 
there are any questions or if you want a copy, entries have been 
properly reconciled.   Has increased the petty cash account from 
$XXX to $XXX and received the Councils’ credit card from Fairfield  
Federal. 
 

Financial Secretary Report:  Frank Hare thanked the officers for 
making calls to those that have not yet paid their 2023 $XXX dues, let 
him know if any member is no longer interested in being a Knight. 
 

Chancellor Report:  Ray Ganem commented on the free streaming 
service called Tubi TV that offers free faith-based movies as he has 
watched several that were good. 
 

Advocate:  Mark Decker, no report. 
 

Trustee Report:  Jesus Garcia, no report. 
 

Report of the Fourth Degree:  Wayne Patterson reported that  
Richard (Dave) Strominger and Russell (Scott) Huff from our Council 
are now 4th degree Sir Knights as they attended the Spring 
Exemplification on 2/18/23.  Another Exemplification is being 
planned for May in Marysville.  Next Assembly meeting is 3/15/23 in 
the PAC with a Chili Cookoff dinner at 6:30 pm, everyone is  
welcomed.  Frank Hare is planning a Social Outing for Sir Knights 
and their spouse on Sunday, 3/26/23, with 11:15 am Mass at Seton, 
followed by breakfast in Herrmann Hall and then attend a Pickerington 
Community Theater play. 
 

Report on Programs and Committees 
 

Program Director:  Bob Coholich still needs a nomination for Knight 
of the Year Award, needs information by 3/31/23 so he can submit the 
“Award of the Year” information to the State by 4/15/23. 
 

Community Director:  Thom Laughery has 3 motions to vote upon 
this evening. 
 

Church Director:  Wayne Patterson, no report. 
 

Youth Director:  Al Kluczynski along with Barb Serrano selected a 
Youth of the Year Award nominee.  
 

Right to Life Director:  Absent, no report. 
 

Publicity/Public Relations:  Mitchell Grogg is working with Liz 
Christy on getting Council events posted on Facebook.  Let him know 
if you have anything that needs to be posted on Seton’s social media or 
in the Parish bulletin. 
 

Family Director:  Chuck Slaby discussed two nominations for the 
Family of the Year Award, one was selected; will then have 5 events 
for Family for the annual Program; St. Patrick’s dinner along with the 
Irish dancers from the ML Dance Academy will be 3/18/23, corn beef 
meal at $12 for adults and $8 for children, will need help starting at 
3:30 pm; planning the Good Friday promotion; the Easter Egg Hunt 
will be Saturday, 4/8/23, from 10 am to noon. 
 

Cinnamon Roll Sale:  Mark Decker stated the next one is after  
masses the weekend of 6/17-18/23. 
 

Pancake Breakfast:  Frank Hare mentioned that 197 customers were 
served at the last one and over 1,000 were served during this year’s 
Pancake Breakfasts, net income was $XXX, second highest in 10 
years, thanked the Pancake Guys - Karl Shuster, Mike Oler, and  
Stephen Patterson. 
 

Fish Fry:  Frank Hare thanked everyone for working the first two Fish 
Fries, there were 861 guests served on 3/3/23, biggest one ever; make 
certain you thanked the Moms Group for providing desserts the first 
week, the Boy Scouts for drinks and helping to clean up, Paul  
Caravano for the set-up of tables and chairs, and the crew of ladies that 
come at 11:30 am to help.  Will need desserts, so keep them coming.  
 

Cash Bonanza Raffle:  Absent, no report. 
 

Unfinished Business: 
 

MOTION:  Wayne Patterson made a motion to donate $XXX from 
the Community Budget to the Kairos Prison Ministry, 2nd by Thom 
Laughery.   Discussion occurred, voted upon and passed. 
 

MOTION:  Thom Laughery made a motion to donate $XXX from the 
Community Budget to the Lancaster Fairfield Food Bank, 2nd by Ray 
Ganem.  Discussion occurred, voted upon and passed. 
 

MOTION:  Thom Laughery made a motion to donate $XXX from the 
Community Budget to the Pregnancy Decisions Health Care Center 
(P.D.H.C.) to buy baby and maternity clothes or diapers, 2nd by Wayne 
Patterson.  Discussion occurred, voted upon and passed. 
 

MOTION:  Thom Laughery made a motion to spend $XXX to  
purchase a Dalmatic for the Deacon to wear at a Brother Knight  
Funeral Mass, 2nd by Ray Ganem.  Discussion occurred, voted upon 
and passed. 
 

New Business:  None. 
 

Field Agent Report:  Absent, no report. 
 

District Deputy Report:  Absent, no report.  
 

Brothers in Need:  Jeff Samborsky, Larry Wilson, Lou Silverman, 
Sandra Blamer, Ebert Family, Kim Mason, Emmanuel Lee, Charles 
and Norma Higdon, John Petersen, Pat Panzera, Maureen Patterson, 
Mike Gohr, Walt Lindeboom, Pat Grotzge, and Ellen Laughery. 
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Lecturer Report:  Steve Blevins during this season of Lent read two 
passages from Ezekiel and John pertaining to love one another, do 
penance during Lent, strive to grow to become more like Jesus, have a 
spiritual change in your heart to become more like Jesus. 
 

Closing Comments:  GK Francis Wilamosky thanked everyone for 
being here tonight; thanks for those Knights that helped at the Fish 
Fries; if you have anything for the monthly newsletter, let Jesus Garcia 
know; there is a lot going on over the next 3 months; read the Respect 
for Life information that Mike Gohr listed in the March newsletter, 
contact your government representatives to keep the ballot initiative 
that would allow abortion though all nine months of pregnancy; Parish 
has a new secretary, Melissa Shafer; you may have noticed the  
wooden Cross is missing at the Parking lot entrance, blew over,  
Parish in process of having it replaced. 
 

GK Francis Wilamosky officially closed the meeting at 8:00 pm with 
prayer and invited everyone to join us for a social gathering in the 
PAC’s kitchen.  Next Business Planning Meeting is scheduled for 
April 4th at 6:30 pm and Membership Meeting is scheduled for April 
12th at 7:00 pm, rosary prayed at 6:30 pm.   
 

Business Meeting Notes - April 4, 2023  
 

Grand Knight Francis Wilamosky called the meeting to order at 6:33 
pm with a prayer. 
 

Grand Knight Report:  GK Francis Wilamosky read a letter he  
received from Kathleen thanking the Knights for the scholarship that 
allowed her to attend the March for Life rally in Washington DC in 
January.  The Blue Coat Dinner will be in the PAC on Saturday, 
5/6/23, starting at 6:30 pm, dinner at 7 pm.   Easter Egg Hunt is  
Saturday morning, 4/85/23, start at 10 am, help is needed at 8 am.  
Received a thank you letter from Chuck Janes for the Knights recent 
$250 donation to the Kairos Ministry.   The first annual Meet, Eat, and 
Greet family potluck picnic is Saturday, 4/22/23, starting a 6 pm in the 
shelter house, post cards were mailed to all Knights and widows of 
deceased Knights, please RSVP so they will know how much meat to 
purchase.  The K of C State Convention is 5/19-21/23 at the Columbus 
Hilton Downtown, the GK and Mitchell Grogg will represent our 
Council, discussed purchasing an ad in the program.  Thanks to Mark 
Decker for recently hosting the ceremony for our 4 new members, 
Martin Temenu, Chris LaRosa, Matt Miller, and Howard Lockhart, 
another applicant is interested.   Representing the Knights who will 
have their feet washed on Holy Thursday are Brother Al Kluczynski 
and Clarence Smithberger.  Thanks to all the Knights who helped 
clean up the PAC on 4/1/23.  Announced the individuals that were 
selected for the Councils “Of the Year Award Program”: 

Clergy – Father Leo Connolly 
Knight – Frank Hare 
Family – Jay Oconer 
Youth – Ray Jackson 
Volunteer – Werner Christian and  
Lady – Trudy Wilamosky. 

 

Deputy Grand Knight Report:  Dick Petersen stated the Blue Coat 
Dinner is 5/6/23 and the Wives Appreciation Dinner is 5/20/23.   
Discussed the Council supporting Seton’s Seminarian Zack Goodchild 
who plans to attend the “World Youth Day” in Portugal. 
 

Chaplain Report:  Absent, no report. 
 

Treasurer’s Report:  DJ Murphy sent out the financial report to the 
officers, program chairs, and those who requested a copy, let him 
know if there are any questions or if anyone else wants a copy.  Sent 
out an email to the Officers and Directors in regards to the procedure 
of handling the Council’s new Fairfield Federal credit card by using 
the normal RFR process, plans to make payments via electronic  
transfer immediately to always show a zero balance.  Received a 
$XXX donation check from Rick Houze on 3/22/23, the GK plans to 
send him a thank you letter.  Reminder, RFR’s are needed for Gimme 

Membership Meeting Minutes (Continued from page 2) 5, the annual payment for the Financial Secretary, and the $XXX Vet-
erans’ donation to the Assembly.   Plans to transfer between $XXX to 
$XXX to the Capital Benefit Fund based on the XX% of income from 
food fund raising events. 
 

Financial Secretary Report:  Frank Hare thanked the officers who 
called members that had not yet paid their 2023 dues, 4 more members 
paid and two dropped off.  3 new members were added with  
membership cards sent to them. 
 

Chancellor Report:  Ray Ganem, no report. 
 

Advocate Report:  Mark Decker hosted two-degree ceremonies at his 
home for the 4 new members.  Still need to schedule one for Francis 
Ubagineke. 
 

Warden Report:  Jay Oconer thanked the Boy Scouts for their help at 
the Fish Fries, especially with the clean-up and also for the Boy Scouts 
cleaning up the Seton outside grounds on 4/1/23. 
 

Membership:  Absent, no report. 
 

Trustees Report:  Jesus Garcia stated the Trustees are in the process 
of obtaining nominations for the upcoming election of Officers for 
Fraternal Year starting 7/1/23.  Will need a Deputy Grand Knight and 
individuals that would be willing to eventually replace the current  
Financial Secretary and Treasurer in the future.  If interested in any 
postion, please let any Trustee know. 
 

Programs and Committees: 
 

Program Director:  Bob Coholich needs one more event to complete 
the Life Program requirements and discussion occurred pertaining to 
the Council Knight’s participation in the Seton Parish prayer day  
outside of Planned Parenthood during Lent.   
 

Church Director:  Wayne Patterson, no report. 
 

Report of the Fourth Degree:  Wayne Patterson reported next  
Assembly meeting is 4/19/23 in the PAC with dinner at 6:30 pm,  
everyone is welcomed.  Another Spring Exemplification will occur in 
May, if any 3rd degree Knight interested in becoming a Sir Knight, let 
him know.  If you have the new uniform, an Honor Guard is needed on 
Saturday, 4/22/23, for Seton’s 1st Communion and again on Monday, 
5/1/23, for Seton’s Confirmation.  
 

Community Report:   Thom Laughery presented the $XXX donation 
check to Lancaster Food Pantry and another $XXX donation check to 
the Pregnancy Decisions Health Center (P.D.H.C.) for their baby drive.   
 

Youth Director:  Al Kluczynski, no report. 
 

Family Director:  Absent, no report. 
 

Right to Life:  Absent, no report. 
 

Public Relations:  Mitchell Grogg appreciates any articles he receives 
for the parish bulletin; he will publish in the bulletin the next  
Cinnamon Roll Sale. 
 

Cinnamon Roll Sale:  Next one is after Masses will be after Masses 
on 6/17-18/23. 
 

Fish Fry:  Frank Hare thanked everyone for helping at the Fish Fries, 
especially the 5 Fish Fry Guys, and those that helped clean the PAC on 
4/1/23.  New records were set for sales, profits and meals served.  Sent 
thank you cards and a $XXX  gift card to the ladies that helped every 
Friday.  Will make a donation to the Church for trash pickup and the 
MOMS Group for providing desserts at 3 of the Fish Fries.  Thanked 
the Boy Scouts for selling pop and clean up of the PAC at the end of 
the evening.  Open for suggestions on how to improve the Fish Fries 
for next year, let him know. 
 

Cash Bonanza Raffle:  DJ Murphy sent the State $XXX thus far,  
indicated 504 tickets sold. 
 
 
 

Membership Meeting Minutes (Continued on page 4) 
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Unfinished Business:  None 
 

New Business: 
 

MOTION:  Dick Petersen made a motion to spend a total of $XXX 
for a $XXX half-page ad and $XXX for wives’ appreciation luncheon 
on 5/20/23 at the State Convention in Columbus out of Council Funds, 
2nd by Frank Hare, discussion and voting will occur at the 4/12/23 
membership meeting.  
 

MOTION:  Wayne Patterson made a motion to donate $XXX from 
the RSVP that was already budgeted to Zack Goodchild to attend the 
“World Youth Day” in Portugal, 2nd by Frank Hare, discussion and 
voting will occur at the 4/12/23 membership meeting.  
 

MOTION:  Thom Laughery made a motion to donate $XXX from the 
Community Budget to the Boy Scouts as their tent covering recently 
used at the Fish Fry had wind damage, 2nd by Frank Hare, discussion 
and voting will occur at the 4/12/23 membership meeting.  
 

MOTION:  Thom Laughery made a motion to donate $XXX from the 
Community Budget to Seton’s St. Vincent de Paul Society, 2nd by 
Frank Hare, discussion and voting will occur at the 4/12/23  
membership meeting. 
 

Grand Knight Francis Wilamosky officially closed the meeting at 7:59 
pm with prayer.  Membership Meeting is scheduled for April 12, 2023 
at 7 pm, rosary will be prayed at 6:30 pm. 
 

Respectful Submitted 
 

Vince Pulles, 

Recorder 

Membership Meeting Minutes (Continued from page 3) Lecturer’s Reflection 
 

As we are now in the season of Lent, I’d like to start by sharing two 
passages: 
 

First, from the prophet Ezekiel (36:25-27), “I will sprinkle clean water 
upon you, and from all your idols I will cleanse you. A new heart I will 
give you, and a new spirit I will put within you; and I will take out of 
your flesh the heart of stone and give you a heart of flesh. And I will 
put my spirit within you, and cause you to walk in my statutes and be 
careful to observe my ordinances.” 
 

Second, from the first letter of John (3:24; 4:11-13), “All who keep his 
commandments abide in him, and he in them. And by this we know 
that he abides in us, by the Spirit which he has given us…Beloved, if 
God so loved us, we also ought to love one another. No man has ever 
seen God; if we love one another, God abides in us and his love is  
perfected in us. By this we know that we abide in him and he in us, 
because he has given us of his own Spirit. 
 

The point to these two passages is metanoia (μετάνοια). Metanoia is a 
Greek word meaning, “repentance or penance.” We hear those words a 
lot, but the original etymology of the word really means, “to change 
one’s mind, repent, be converted.” We read in Scripture about  
changing one’s heart but here’s the thing: changing one’s heart is not 
an intellectual assent to change - but a true spiritual change in our 
heart; to become more like Jesus - in thought and deed. To this end, 
God gave us a wonderful gift: The Eucharist. 
 

If we truly believe that Jesus is fully present in The Eucharist, that His 
Body, Blood, Soul, and Divinity are truly present, and if we are in a 
state of grace upon receiving this gift, we cannot help but to be 
changed spiritually. The kind of change that Jesus calls us to is not just 
a mental change of heart, but that we truly live out his life the best we 
can with the help of grace. 
 

This does not mean that upon receiving The Eucharist, all things are 
suddenly revealed to us and we truly know the mind of God. Because 
of our imperfect nature, we grow little by little but ultimately, we 
should strive to grow to become more like Jesus. 
 

This is important to understand about a true spiritual change in our 
heart, because Martin Luther supposedly said that when we are  
justified in God’s sight, we are like a “heap of dung covered by pure 
white snow.” For Luther, justification was purely legal and that we are 
still the same “dung.” What is tragic in his thinking is that it implies 
that God is incapable of changing us spiritually. 
 

However, the Real Presence of Jesus in the Eucharist easily shows that 
Martin Luther is completely in the wrong. We are not “snow covered 
dung heaps.” Our worthy reception of the Eucharist truly transforms us 
and we must believe this in faith. Otherwise, our repentance is mere 
intellectual assent and nothing in us has changed - we still have hearts 
of stone. Lastly, reflect on these words (again) from John, “…we abide 
in him and he in us, because he has given us of his own Spirit.” 
 

Steven Blevins 
Lecturer 

Council Shirts and Hats 
 

Hello Brothers, 
 

If anyone wants a KofC Council 11187 hat or shirt, please contact me. 
 

Hats:  I have a few hats left from the previous order that can be 
purchased for $24/ea.  Once these are gone, we must purchase a 
minimum quantity of 12 at a cost $26/ea. 

 

Shirts:  I have three (3) shirts ordered (with names) and will reach 
out again to those brothers who previously ordered them.  We have 
two (2) shirt providers with multiple options available.  I will need 
names with desired spelling and sizes.  Cost varies by provider and 
size. 

 

While we can place orders one at a time, it is more efficient for  
providers to set up for multiple items. 
 

Chris Heine 
chrisheine83@gmail.com 
614-448-8520 

Cinnamon Roll Sales 

The cancelled Cinnamon Rolls sale from March will take place on 
April 17-18, 2023. 
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2023/24 Elections: 
 

Yes it is that time of year again.  The Trustees will be accepting 
nominations for the 2022/23 Council year.  If you are a 3rd degree 
Knight and interested in leading the council during the year, now is 
the time to take action. 
 

Current 2022/23 Officers 
 

Grand Knight: Francis Wilamosky 
Deputy Grand Knight: Richard Petersen 
Chancellor: Raymond Ganem 
Advocate: Mark Decker 
Financial Secretary:* Frank Hare 
Treasure: DJ Murphy 
Recorder: Vince Pulles 
Warden: Jeffrey Oconer 
Inside Guard: Timothy Lee 
Outside Guard: Kelly Sablehaus 
3rd Year Trustee: Thom Laughery 
2nd Year Trustee: Jesus Garcia 
1st Year Trustee: Wayne Patterson 
 

*Appointed 
 

All Officer positions, with the exception on the Financial Secretary, 
are open to nomination.  The official nominations will be during the 
May business meeting, but any nomination can be sent to the  
trustees at trustees@kofc11187.com prior to meeting. 
 

Thom Laughery 
Jesus Garcia 
Wayne Patterson 
Trustees 

Council Officer Duties 
 

Gentlemen, the time has come for our election of officer’s for the next 
fraternal year. Many ask at this time, of the duties of the positions. 
These are listed here below for your consideration.   
 

Not included here, Financial Secretary and Lecturer, are appointed by 
either the Grand Knight or Supreme. 
 

For any of you who wish to eventually attain the position of Grand 
Knight, a good practice (but, not a requirement) is to hold all offices. 
 

This aids you in directing your officers once in the top spot. 
 

Grand Knight:  The Grand Knight is responsible for the welfare of 
the council.  He presides over council meetings, acts as an  
ex-officio member of all committees, appoints a membership and  
programming director, convenes officers for a monthly meeting, and 
ensures all necessary reports are submitted to the state and Supreme 
Council.  He should also be aware of the council’s financial status and 
ensure that his signature appears on all checks drawn. The Grand 
Knight is a member of the Advisory Board with general supervision of 
the council’s Columbian Squire circle. 
 

Deputy Grand Knight: The Deputy Grand Knight is second in  
command.  He assists the Grand Knight with council affairs and  
fulfills all duties assigned to him by the Grand Knight. Should the 
Grand Knight be absent from a council meeting, the Deputy Grand 
Knight presides.  He is chairman of the council’s retention committee 
and also a member of the Advisory Board charged with overseeing the 
council’s sponsored Columbian Squires circle. 
 

Chancellor: The Chancellor has a variety of responsibilities.   
Primarily, he assists the Grand Knight and the Deputy Grand Knight 
in the execution of their duties and oversees the council in both their  
absences.  He is charged with strengthening the members’ interests in 
council activities.  The Chancellor is chairman of the admission  
committee and a member of the Columbian Squires circle ceremonial 
team. 
 

Recorder: The Recorder is similar to a court reporter or a  
secretary.  He is responsible for maintaining a true record of all  
actions of the council and its correspondence. 
 

Treasurer: The Treasurer is responsible for the safekeeping and  
maintaining records of all council funds and accounts.  He is  
responsible for depositing money into the council’s accounts and  
provides a certificate of such monies to the Grand Knight.  He is also 
responsible for payment of all expenses. 
 

Advocate: The Advocate is the legal representative of the council and 
serves as the council’s attorney at trials and investigations of any  
interest to the council.  While he does not need to be a member of the 
legal profession, he should be familiar with the council by-laws, the 
Order’s Charter, Constitution and Laws, Methods of Conducting a 
Council Meeting, and Robert’s Rules of Order. 
 

Warden: The Warden is the ‘watchdog’ for council property and  
degree paraphernalia, except the property of the financial secretary, 
treasurer and recorder.  He is also responsible for setting up the  
council chambers for meetings and ceremonial work.  During  
ceremonial exemplifications, he will appoint and supervise guards. 
 

Inside/Outside Guards: The Guards have similar responsibilities, but 
distinct differences.  The Outside Guard tends to the outer door  
admitting visitors and members to the inner door.  Once at the inner 
door, the Inside Guard checks to make sure that their membership 
cards are current. 

 

Board of Trustees: The Board of Trustees consists of three  
members elected by the council and the Grand Knight, who serves as 
chairman of the board. They oversee the work of the Financial  
Secretary and Treasurer, and with the Deputy Grand Knight serve on 
the council’s retention committee. During council elections, only the 
Three-year Trustee is voted on, with the others moving on to become 
two and one-year trustees, respectively. 
 

If you have any questions, please contact any of the current officers. 

Special Request 
 

The trustees are looking for two people that would like to learn the job 
of the Financial Secretary and Treasurer.  We would like them to  
shadow both positions and learn the in’s and out’s of our council  
finances and the way we do and conduct our business.  At the 24/25 
Elections we would like to transition to the new team. 
 

While DJ and Frank make it look seamless and easy, it is their working 
rapport that makes it easy and this is what we want to duplicate and 
need. 
 

So if you think you may be interested in learning the ropes please let 
us know. 
 

Thom Laughery 
Jesus Garcia 
Wayne Patterson 
Trustees 
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Information Update:  Council 11187 is always trying to improve the communications aspect of our group.  We rely on email to 

get the message out quickly, but we also need your address and phone number.  Please fill out the form and either email it to me 

or place it in the KofC mailbox in the office.  My email is jvlag3@charter.net 

Name:   

              

Address:   

              

City:     State:   Zip:   

              

Phone:     Cell:   

              

Email:             

              

Alt Email:             

Respect Life Committee 
 

I wanted to provide a final update on the PDHC Lenten Baby Drive. 
 

We collected 40 boxes this year!! Additionally we collected a baby 
bath, a Pack-n-play, an exersaucer and a high chair.  This is more than 
double what I’ve gotten in years past so thank you to everyone who 
donated or spread the word!  PDHC also said they were running low 
on donations so they were very grateful. 
 

The American Heritage Girls troop at our parish helped sort and pack 
up the majority of the boxes.  They were a great help and I have  
included their photo below. 
 

I also connected with Kristin Garrabrant at PDHC who serves as  
outreach coordinator for our area. She said she is interested in  
working more with Seton on possible lectures, movie screenings, 
drives and more … some good ideas for the future! 
 

Mike Gohr 
Respect Life 



7 

 
 

* No Assembly meeting at Seton 

2022/2023 Council 11187 Calendar (Tentative) 

        

July  August  September 

03 Knight's Mass  03 Membership Meeting - 7:00  04 Knight's Mass 

05 Business Meeting - 6:30  07 Knight's Mass  06 Business Meeting - 6:30 
13 Membership Meeting - 7:00  08-11 Festival Final Prep  14 Membership Meeting - 7:00 

20 Assembly Meeting  17 Assembly Meeting  21 Assembly Meeting 

26 Business Meeting - 6:30       

    School Starts  05 Labor Day 

04 Independence Day       

   12-14 Seton Festival    

   14 Car Show    

        
        

        

October  November  December 

02 Knight's Mass  01 Business Meeting - 6:30  04 Knight's Mass 

04 Business Meeting - 6:30  06 Knight's Mass  06 Business Meeting - 6:30 

12 Membership Meeting - 7:00  09 Membership Meeting - 7:00  14 Membership Meeting - 7:00 
19 Assembly Meeting  -  PAC  16 Assembly Meeting  21 Assembly Meeting 

        

      31 New Year's Eve 

10 Columbus Day  11 Veterans Day    

12 Council Anniversary  25 Thanksgiving  25 Christmas Day 

        

16 1st Pancake Breakfast  12/13 Cinnamon Roll Sales  11 3rd Pancake Breakfast w/ 

22/23 Cinnamon Roll Sales  20 2nd Pancake Breakfast   Santa 

29 Family Fun Festival       
        

        

January 2023  February  March 

01 Knight's Mass  05 Knight's Mass  05 Knight's Mass 

03 Business Meeting - 6:30  08 Membership Meeting - 7:00  08 Membership Meeting - 7:00 
11 Membership Meeting - 7:00  15 Assembly Meeting  15 Assembly Meeting 

18 Assembly Meeting  28 Business Meeting - 6:30    

31 Business Meeting - 6:30     17 St Patrick’s Day 

   14 Valentine's Day    

01 New Year's Day  20 President's Day  03 2nd Fish Fry 

16 MLK Birthday     10 3rd Fish Fry 

   22 Ash Wednesday  17 4th Fish Fry 

15 4th Pancake Breakfast     18 St. Patty's Party 

21/22 Cinnamon Roll Sales  11/12 Cinnamon Roll Sales  24 5th Fish Fry 

   19 5th Pancake Breakfast  31 6th Fish Fry 

   24 1st Fish Fry    

        

        

April  May   June 

02 Knight's Mass  02 Business Meeting - 6:30  04 Knight's Mass 

04 Business Meeting - 6:30  07 Knight's Mass  06 Business Meeting - 6:30 
12 Membership Meeting - 7:00  10 Membership Meeting - 7:00  14 Membership Meeting - 7:00 

19 Assembly Meeting  17 Assembly Meeting  21 Assembly Meeting 
        

15 Tax Day       

      14 Flag Day 

02 Palm Sunday  14 Mother's Day  18 Father's Day 

02-08 Holy Week  29 Memorial Day    

09 Easter       

    (new date)    

08 Easter Egg Hunt  6 Blue Coats Dinner    

   20 Wives’ Appreciation Dinner    
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Prayer Corner 

Jeff Samborsky, Lou Silverman, Carrie Ebert (RIP), Gene Ebert and family, Tracy Gohr, the twins and the family, All the 
students at Ridgeview Middle School, Kim Mason, Rick Douglas, Sandra Blamer, Maureen Patterson, Owen Coholich,  
Hazel Lester, Linda Decker, Ellen Laughery.  All the priests and religious, our military, and first responders. 

Comments or Articles  

Jesus Garcia 

Phone:  (6**) 577-9016 

Email:  jvlag3@charter.net 

Articles due by the 25th  

of each month 

Join Us Prospect Card 

April 2023 

02 Knight's Mass 

04 Business Meeting - 6:30 

12 Membership Meeting - 7:00 

19 Assembly Meeting 

  

15 Tax Day 

  

02 Palm Sunday 

02-08 Holy Week 

09 Easter 

  

08 Easter Egg Hunt 

  

  

  

  

  

May 2023 

02 Business Meeting - 6:30 

07 Knight's Mass 

10 Membership Meeting - 7:00 

17 Assembly Meeting 

  

14 Mother's Day 

29 Memorial Day 

  

6 Blue Coats Dinner  (NEW DATE) 

20 Wives’ Appreciation Dinner 

  

  

  

  

  

  

  

  

2022/23 Council Officers 

Chaplain  (chaplain@kofc11187.com) 

Fr. Leo Connolly (6**) 833-0482 

Grand Knight  (grandknight@kofc11187.com) 

Francis Wilamosky (6**) 561-1961 

Deputy Grand Knight  (deputygrandknight@kofc11187.com) 

Richard Petersen, PGK (6**) 868-8615 

Chancellor  (chancellor@kofc11187.com) 

Raymond Ganem (6**) 214-8037 

Advocate  ( advocate@kofc11187.com) 

Mark Decker (6**) 204-7701 

Financial Secretary  (financialsecretary@kofc11187.com) 

Frank Hare, PGK (7**) 964-3580 

Treasurer  (treasurer@kofc11187.com) 

DJ Murphy (6**) 860-9488 

Recorder  (recorder@kofc11187.com) 

Vince Pulles  (6**) 321-4395  

Warden  (warden@kofc11187.com) 

Jeffrey Oconer (6**) 209-3190 

Inside Guard  (guards@kofc11187.com) 

Timothy Lee (2*7*0) 978-0157 

Outside Guard 

Kelly Sabelhaus (8*1*2) 346-9616 

3 Year Trustee  (trustees@kofc11187.com) 

Thom Laughery, PFN (6**) 837-3623 

2 Year Trustee  

Jesus Garcia, PGK, PFN (6**) 256-9809 

1 Year Trustee 

Wayne Patterson, PGK, PFN (6**) 833-0980 

Lecturer  (lecturer@kofc11187.com) 

Steve Blevins (6**) 307-9901 

Membership  (membership@kofc11187.com) 

Timothy Lee (2*7*0) 978-0157 

Publicity  (publicrelations@kofc11187.com) 

Mitchell Grogg (8*1*2)-604-0209 

Technical Director  (technicaldirector@kofc11187.com) 

Timothy Lee (2*7*0) 978-0157 

District Deputy   

  

Field Agent  (michael.dippold@kofc.org) 

Mike Dippold (6**) 847-0649 

  

mailto:chaplain@kofc11187.com

